
TRACT 41588 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from City Of 
Shreveport on August 11, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 1a) 
All dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys, drainage and rights of way 
located in Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 15 West, containing 1.5911 
acres, more or less; 1b) That certain tract of land belonging to the City 
of Shreveport within Section 23, Township 17 North, Range 15 West, Caddo 
Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 171523 000 0011 00 
containing 15.000 acres, more or less. 1c) That certain tract of land 
belonging to the City of Shreveport within Section 23, Township 17 North, 
Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO identification number 
171523 000 0039 00 containing 9.000 acres, more or less. 1d) That certain 
tract of land belonging to the City of Shreveport within Section 23, 
Township 17 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, with GEO 
identification number 171523 024 0005 00 containing 0.3679 acres, more or 
less. 1.1) All tax adjudicated properties in Section 23, Township 17 
North, Range 15 West, containing .396 acres, more or less;(This lease 
includes only land claimed and owned by the City of Shreveport and 
specifically excludes any land which the state may claim or own and to 
which the mineral rights are vested in the state), Total for Section 23, 
Township 17 North, Range 15 West, containing 26.3550 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No use of the surface of the leased premises may be used by Lessee, 
its successors or assigns without the prior written consent of Lessor 
which may be withheld for any or no reason. Except as otherwise expressly 
authorized in writing by Lessor, Lessee, its successors or assigns, may 
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produce oil, gas and other minerals from the leased premises only by 
drilling from a surface location on other lands. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in said pooled unit, and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit, and Lessee, its 
successors and assigns agrees to relinquish by formal recordable 
instrument (in a form acceptable to Lessor) any portion of the leased land 
not included in a unit created by the Commission of Conservation while 
this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. Lessee and its 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal recordable instrument 
(in a form acceptable to Lessor) all such depths as to which this lease is 
terminated. In the absence of units so established, this lease shall 
terminate except as to 40 acres around each producing oil well and 160 
acres around each producing or shut-in gas well located on the leased 
premises, in as near the form of a square as is practicable, from the 
surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet below the deepest depth 
from which said well or wells are completed and from which there is 
production in paying quantities, such depth determination to be made on a 
well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: The City of Shreveport will require a minimum bonus of $5,000.00 per 
acre and a minimum royalty of not less than 1/4th or 25%. 
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Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
City Of Shreveport authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 26.355 Tract Number: 41588 
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TRACT 41589 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Town Of 
Ringgold on August 11, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Beginning at the Southeast corner of the Northeast Quarter of the 
Northeast Quarter (NE1/4 of NE1/4) of Section 33, Township 16 North, Range 
9 West, Bienville Parish, Louisiana; thence from this point of beginning, 
run North along the east boundary line of said forty 880 feet; thence run 
West 200 feet; thence run Southwest to the south boundary of said forty to 
a point 665 feet East of said Southeast corner, thence run East along said 
boundary to the point of beginning, containing approximately 8.84 acres, 
all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be a minimum bid of $6,000.00 per acre and a royalty of 
not less than 25%. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: HUNTER ENERGY CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Town Of Ringgold authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 8.84 Tract Number: 41589 
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TRACT 41590 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Town Of 
Ringgold on August 11, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Beginning at the Southwest Corner of Ryan Subdivision, run North 1452 
feet, thence West 300 feet, thence South 1452 feet, thence East 300 feet 
to the point of beginning, being situated in Southeast Quarter of 
Northwest Quarter (SE1/4 of NW1/4) and the Northeast Quarter of Northwest 
Quarter (NE1/4 of NW1/4), Section 33, Township 16 North, Range 9 West, 
Bienville Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 10 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be a minimum bid of $6,000.00 per acre and a royalty of 
not less than 25%. 
 

 
Applicant: HUNTER ENERGY CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Town Of Ringgold authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 10 Tract Number: 41590 
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TRACT 41591 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Village Of 
South Mansfield on August 11, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Those certain tracts or parcels of land lying within the North Half (N/2) 
of Section 20, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, 
to which title is currently vested in the Village of South Mansfield, 
including but not limited to, dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys, 
rights-of-way, tax adjudicated lands, expropriated lands, lands where 
minerals were reserved or otherwise retained by the Village of South 
Mansfield, lands purchased by the Village of South Mansfield, and lands 
acquired by the Village of South Mansfield through any other means, being 
more particularly described as follows: 
 
Tract 1: 0.021 acres of land, more or less, more particularly described in 
that certain deed dated July 9, 2002, from Bertha Brooks Hall, as Vendor 
to Village of South Mansfield, as Vendee recorded in Volume 803, Page 458 
of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana. 
  
Tract 2: 0.02 acres of land, more or less, more particularly described in 
that certain deed dated July 3, 2002, from Ester Wright, as Vendor to 
Village of South Mansfield, as Vendee recorded in volume 803, Page 473 of 
the Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana. 
  
Tract 3: 1.508 acres of land, more or less, more particularly described in 
that certain deed dated February 9, 2001, from Secretary of Housing and 
Urban Development, as Vendor to Village of South Mansfield, as Vendee 
recorded in Volume 788, Page 611 of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto 
Parish, Louisiana. 
  
Tract 4: 0.092 acres of land, more or less, more particularly described in 
that certain correction deed dated May 10, 1963, from Charles Clifton 
Dykes, as Vendor to Village of South Mansfield, as Vendee recorded in 
Volume 256, Page 277 of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, 
Louisiana. 
  
Tract 5: 3.12 acres, more or less, being all acreage in and under streets 
in the Cooper Subdivision in Section 20, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Volume 640, Page 151 of the Conveyance 
Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana. 
  
Tract 6: 24.68 acres, more or less, being all acreage in and under streets 
in the South Mansfield Subdivision in Section 20, Township 12 North, Range 
13 West, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes 
and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Volume 38, Page 328 of the 
Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana. LESS AND EXCEPT: 3.811 
acres, more or less, being all acreage in and under the streets in the 
South Mansfield Subdivision in Section 20, Township 12 North, Range 13 
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West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain Ordinance recorded in Volume 539, Page 391 of the 
Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana; leaving a balance of 
20.869 acres, more or less.  
 
The above described tracts contain an aggregate acreage of 25.63 acres, 
all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be a minimum bonus payment of not less than $4,000.00 
per acre, and royalty not to be less than 25%. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Village Of South Mansfield authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 25.63 Tract Number: 41591 
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TRACT 41592 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development on August 11, 2010, being 
more fully described as follows: Two certain tracts or parcels of land, 
together with all the improvements situated thereon, and all of the 
rights, ways, privileges, servitudes and advantages thereunto belonging or 
in anywise appertaining, situated in Section 1, Township 11 North, Range 
11 West, Northwestern Land District, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, identified 
as Parcel Nos. 8-3 & 8-5 as shown on Sheet Nos. 8, 9, 28 and 29 on the 
property map for State Project No. 455-07-01, F.A.P. No. I-49-4(007)167, 
Boyce – Shreveport Highway, (Natchitoches Parish Line-Jct. US 84), Route 
I-49, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, prepared by E. Louis McGee, Registered 
Land Surveyor, dated March 16, 1984, said map being on file in the office 
of the Department of Transportation and Development, Office of Highways, 
in the City of Baton Rouge, Louisiana, which property is more particularly 
described as follows: 
 
Parcel No. 8-3: Begin 50 feet right, opposite and at right angles to the 
centerline of LA 177 at Highway Survey Station 44+36.62; from said point 
of beginning proceed North 14 degrees 43 minutes 19.4 seconds East a 
distance of 535.92 feet to the centerline of the captioned project at 
Highway Survey Station 386+91.95; thence proceed North 14 degrees 43 
minutes 19.4 seconds East a distance of 678.91 feet to a point located 50 
feet right, opposite and at right angles to the centerline of LA 177 at 
Highway Survey Station 56+51.45; thence proceed along the arc of a curve 
having a radius of 11,260.03 feet (the chord of which bears North 14 
degrees 27 minutes 59.4 seconds East 100.44 feet) an arc distance of 
100.44 feet to a point which is 50 feet right, opposite and at right 
angles to the centerline of LA 177 at Highway Survey Station 57+51.45; 
thence proceed North 14 degrees 12 minutes 39.4 seconds East, 94.73 feet 
which is located 50 feet opposite the centerline of La 177 at Highway 
Survey Station 58+46.18; thence proceed South 53 degrees 21 minutes 24.0 
seconds East a distance of 116.33 feet; thence proceed South 01 degrees 27 
minutes 29.7 seconds West a distance of 1,301.14 feet crossing project 
centerline at Highway Survey Station 382+95.81; thence proceed North 89 
degrees 09 minutes 40.6 seconds West 417.34 feet to the Point of 
Beginning, containing a net required area of 7.960 acres. 
 
Parcel No. 8-5: Begin at a found 1 inch iron pipe at a point located 
310.31 feet right, opposite and at right angles to the centerline at 
Highway Survey Station 420+92.16; from said point of beginning proceed 
South 31 degrees 16 minutes 05.1 seconds East a distance of 406.45 feet to 
a found fence corner; thence proceed South 41 degrees 35 minutes 57.3 
seconds East, 501.84 feet to a found fence corner which is 160.60 feet 
right, opposite and at right angles to the centerline at Highway Survey 
Station 412+00; thence proceed South 52 degrees 20 minutes 15.7 seconds 
East, 330.36 feet to a found 1 inch iron pipe; thence proceed South 70 
degrees 38 minutes 18.2 seconds East, 625.36 feet to a found 1 1/4th inch 
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iron pipe; thence proceed South 70 degrees 36 minutes 55 seconds East, 
406.29 feet to a point which is 615.87 feet from project centerline at 
Highway Survey Station 399+29.81; thence proceed South 70 degrees 36 
minutes 55 seconds East, 158.09 feet to a found 1 inch iron pipe; thence 
proceed South 53 degrees 53 minutes 33.8 seconds East, 568.46 feet; thence 
proceed South 14 degrees 12 minutes 39.4 seconds West along the westerly 
existing right of way of LA 177 a distance of 137.10 feet to a point which 
is 50 feet from the centerline of LA 177 at Highway Survey Station 
57+51.45; thence proceed along the arc of a curve having a radius of 
11,160.03 feet (the chord of which bears South 14 degrees 27 minutes 59.4 
seconds West, 99.55 feet) an arc distance of 99.55 feet to a point which 
is 50 feet opposite the centerline of LA 177 at Highway Survey Station 
56+51.45; thence proceed South 14 degrees 43 minutes 19.4 seconds West, 
623.99 feet to a point on the centerline which is at Highway Survey 
Station 388+06.33; thence proceed South 14 degrees 43 minutes 19.4 seconds 
West, 615.56 feet; thence proceed North 89 degrees 09 minutes 40.6 seconds 
West, 426.71 feet to a point which is 464.24 feet to the left of the 
centerline of LA 177 at Highway Survey Station 43+09.52; thence proceed 
North 02 degrees 34 minutes 41.5 seconds East, 377.90 feet to a point 
which is 543.74 feet left of the centerline of LA 177 at Highway Survey 
Station 46+78.96; thence proceed North 03 degrees 29 minutes 23.0 seconds 
West, 292.89 feet to a point; thence proceed North 20 degrees 55 minutes 
57.7 seconds West, 275.65 feet to a point which is 224.36 feet left of 
project centerline at Highway Survey Station 395+33.86; thence proceed 
North 40 degrees 27 minutes 29.0 seconds West, 468.75 feet to a point 175 
feet opposite the centerline at Highway Survey Station 400+00; thence 
proceed North 44 degrees 47 minutes 05.5 seconds West, 500.22 feet to a 
point which is 160 feet left, opposite and at right angles to the 
centerline at Highway Survey Station 405+00; thence proceed North 46 
degrees 30 minutes 11.6 seconds West, 1,182.00 feet to a point which is 
160 feet left, opposite and at right angles to the centerline at Highway 
Survey Station 416+82.00; thence proceed North 02 degrees 24 minutes 16.3 
seconds East a distance of 624.04 feet to the Point Of Beginning, 
containing a net required area of 48.015 acres. 
 
The total composite acreage of Parcel No. 8-3 and Parcel No. 8-5 being 
55.975 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The 
description is based on information provided by the State Agency regarding 
location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
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purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No surface operations will be performed on the property. 
 

 
Applicant: ALJ ENERGY to Agency and by Resolution from the Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development authorizing the Mineral Board 
to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 17

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 55.975 Tract Number: 41592 
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TRACT 41593 - Sabine Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Sabine 
Parish Police Jury on August 11, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: All of the dedicated streets, alleys, walks, parks and other open 
spaces as shown on Plat for the Casual acres Unit No. 4, being a 
subdivision of a tract of land in the southwest quarter of fractional 
Section 1, Township 8 North, Range 14 West, Sabine Parish Louisiana, being 
bounded on the north by the East West centerline of fractional Section 1; 
on the west by Casual acres Unit No. 2 (David Dr.); on the south by Los 
Ormigas Grant Line; on the east by parish road, containing approximately 
14 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The 
description is based on information provided by the State Agency regarding 
location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: JCS RESOURCES, L.L.C. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Sabine Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 14 Tract Number: 41593 
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TRACT 41594 - Sabine Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Sabine 
Parish Police Jury on August 11, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: All of the dedicated streets, alleys, walks, parks and other open 
spaces as shown on Plat for the La Plaza Subdivision, located in the 
Northeast 1/4 of the Northeast 1/4 of Section 30, Township 8 North, Range 
13 West, Sabine Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 3.5 acres, all 
as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: JCS RESOURCES, L.L.C. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Sabine Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 3.5 Tract Number: 41594 


